
EXCERPT FROM THE MINUTES OF THE

INFRASTRUCTURE OVERVIEW AND SCRUTINY COMMITTEE

HELD ON 19 APRIL 2007 


IOS.34/07
CARLISLE CITY COUNCIL CORPORATE IMPROVEMENT PLAN/BEST VALUE PERFORMANCE PLAN
The Head of Policy and Performance (Ms Curr) submitted Report PPP.29/07 and gave a presentation on the second draft of the Corporate Improvement Plan 2007-2010.  The presentation highlighted the amendments that had been made since the last meeting of the Committee.  The matter had been considered by the Executive on 19 March 2007 (Minute EX.059/07 refers).

Ms Curr reported that the second draft of the Corporate Improvement Plan 2007-2010 incorporated the comments on the first draft from the Community, Corporate Resources and Infrastructure Overview and Scrutiny Committees and the results of the Cumbria wide Quality of Life Survey 2006.  Financial information had been added to the Plan.  Further analysis linking spend to corporate priorities was required and would be contained within the final draft.  The final version of the Plan would incorporate the requirements of the Best Value Performance Plan, including year end performance information when that was available.

The Executive had decided:

“1.  That the updated contents of the draft Plan be approved as the basis for further consultation and development.

2.  
That it is noted that the Plan, in defining the priorities of the Council, assists current and future allocation of resources in ways that are relevant to the delivery of the priorities.

3. 
That the second draft of the Plan be referred to the Community, Corporate Resources and Infrastructure Overview and Scrutiny Committees for further consultation.”

In considering the report Members raised the following questions and observations:

(a) A Member asked who would assess the Council’s carbon footprint.

In response, Ms Curr advised that the Council would learn from other authorities and there was a formula for doing so.  A section on environmental implications was already being included within reports to Committee and that would be developed over the next few months.

(b) Concern was expressed regarding the amount of rubbish littering the streets, in particular, paper had been blowing about on Dalston Road that morning.

The Environment and Infrastructure Portfolio Holder stated that everyone had a responsibility when putting paper out for recycling not to allow it to litter the streets.

(c) Referring to page 2 – Ambition, a Member asked whether that included estates within the City which she considered were not particularly pleasant i.e. many of the roads and pavements were in urgent need of improvement.

Ms Curr replied that that aspect may be addressed via area based working.

(d) Referring to page 16 paragraph 3 – Carlisle – the hub of the University of Cumbria, a Members questioned whether it was the role of the City Council to identify a site for the development of the University of Cumbria in Carlisle.

Ms Curr replied that matters had moved on which was why the review of the Corporate Improvement Plan was being undertaken.

(e) Members considered that the document was not particularly easy to understand and suggested that, for example, a table could be inserted at the conclusion of each section setting out timescales, an action plan, etc. so that the reader could see at a glance what was being done.

The Environment and Infrastructure Portfolio Holder did not consider the use of acronyms to be helpful.

Ms Curr advised that the document had been written in plain English and a summary would be provided.  Also, the final document would be professionally produced which would make it easier on the eye.   It was not appropriate to incorporate an action plan since the Corporate Improvement Plan would be delivered and monitored through all that the Council did.

RESOLVED – That, subject to the Committee’s observations as detailed above, report PPP.29/07 be welcomed. 







